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This Week’s Dazzling Dotties! 
 

 

 

Our children were chosen for a 
whole host of reasons, but the 
main the reason was kindness. 

In addition to these lovely 
children, we also celebrate those 
who represented the school so 
brilliantly and respectfully at their 
Lego competition this week.  
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Contact school on 01952 386870 or 

by email on dothill@taw.org.uk  

Don’t forget to check the school website for regular updates. 

www.dothillprimaryschool.co.uk  

Check out our Facebook page: Dothill Primary School, Telford 

11.07.25 

mailto:dothill@taw.org.uk
http://www.dothillprimaryschool.co.uk/


What have we been up to…? 

Wow! What another busy we have had in school. We welcomed our new reception children during our 
transition day and just when we thought we couldn’t possibly fit anything else in, with just one week to 
go until we break up for the summer holidays, we still have our Y6 performance to look forward to next 
week before they say their farewells on Friday. Some of our Y5 children are also taking part in 
‘Charltonbury’ today, performing at the secondary school’s summer festival.  

We will also be opening our classroom doors to parents on the afternoon of Thursday 17th July – this is 
an opportunity for you to come and share your child’s work with them in their classrooms, and to chat 
informally with their teachers if you have any questions following your receipt of end-of-year reports 
which come home this afternoon.  

 

Transition  

At the start of the week, our Year 6 pupils had the exciting opportunity to visit their new secondary 
schools. We’ve received lots of positive feedback about their experiences—meeting new teachers, 
making friends, and enjoying engaging taster sessions from the secondary curriculum. 

Back at school, we held our own transition day, where children moved up to their new classrooms and 
met their new teachers. It was a joyful and enthusiastic day, with pupils expressing excitement about 
the year ahead and the new adventures awaiting them in their next year group. 

 

 

Year 6 End-of-Year Picnic 

As a well-earned reward for their 
dedication and hard work 
throughout the year, our Year 6 
pupils enjoyed a delightful picnic 
on the playing field this 
Wednesday. Armed with a variety 
of PE equipment, the children 
spent the afternoon playing 
games, chatting, and sharing food 
in the sunshine. 

The weather was perfect, the 
atmosphere was joyful, and the 
company couldn’t have been 
better. A huge thank you to all our 
Year 6 students for making the 
day so memorable – it was a 
wonderful way to celebrate the end of a fantastic year! 

 

 



Year 2 Visit to the Church and Mosque 

Year 2 had a wonderful opportunity to visit 
two local places of worship: All Saints Church 
and the Jamia Masjid Gousia Mosque in 
Wellington. The children were warmly 
welcomed by faith leaders at both locations 
and learned more about the religions of 
Christianity and Islam. They explored the 
buildings, asked thoughtful questions, and 
even had the chance to respectfully observe 
afternoon prayer at the mosque. 

A heartfelt thank you to the parents who 
joined us on the trip, and a huge well done to 
all the children. Despite the heat, they showed 
great resilience and enthusiasm, walking 
between locations with impressive energy and 
positivity. 

        

 

Attendance  

What happens if your child does not attend 

school regularly?  

Your child’s school is responsible by law for 

reporting poor attendance to the Local 

Authority. As a parent, you are committing 

an offence if you fail to make sure that 

your child attends school regularly.  

You run the risk of being issued with a penalty notice or being taken to 

court. The Local Authority may decide to prosecute a parent. If this 

happens, parents can be fined or imprisoned for failing to ensure that their 

child attends school regularly; Magistrates can also impose a Parenting Order, 

which means that the parent must attend a counselling and guidance 

programme, usually a parenting class.  

If your child is going to be absent from school, it is essential that you 

follow the school’s absence procedures and contact school to provide a 

reason for their absence.  

You should contact school before 9:30 am.  

  

 

Mental Health and Wellbeing  

5. Pay attention to the present moment (mindfulness) 

Paying more attention to the present moment can improve your mental wellbeing. This 
includes your thoughts and feelings, your body and the world around you. 



Some people call this awareness 
"mindfulness". Mindfulness can 
help you enjoy life more and 
understand yourself better. It 
can positively change the way 
you feel about life and how you 
approach challenges. 

Read more about mindfulness, 
including steps you can take to 
be more mindful in your 
everyday life. 

 

 

SEND 

    Supporting Your SEND Child with Transitions Over the Summer 

 

Transitions—whether to a new class, school, or routine—can be challenging for children with SEND. 
Here are some practical ways you can help ease the change over the summer holidays: 

 

                1. Create a Visual Summer Schedule 

Use a calendar or visual timetable to show what’s happening each week. Include fun activities, quiet 
days, and any school-related visits or prep. 

     2. Use Social Stories 

Social stories can help explain what to expect in a new environment. These can be tailored to your 
child’s needs and include routines, people, and expectations. 

   3. Practice New Routines 

Start introducing elements of the new routine gradually—like waking up earlier, trying on the new 
uniform, or practicing the journey to school. 

   4. Talk About Feelings 

Use emotion cards or simple language to talk about how your child feels about the change. Reassure 
them that it’s okay to feel nervous or excited. 

       5. Involve Them in Preparation 

Let your child help choose school supplies or pack their bag. This gives them a sense of control and 
excitement about the new start. 

                     6. Keep Calm and Consistent 

Children often mirror adult emotions. Keeping a calm, positive tone and maintaining consistent routines 
at home can help reduce anxiety. 

 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/mental-health/self-help/tips-and-support/mindfulness/


Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) 

With the summer holidays fast approaching it’s a good time to be discussing transition 
with the children and supporting them in navigating the changes that will happen as they 
move from EYFS into Year One.  

Here are some books which you may find helpful if your child is having any big feelings 
during this time.  

  

 

The Koala Who Could by Rachel Bright - A story about overcoming the fear of change and 
trying something new. 

Ruby’s Worry by Tom Percival - Helps children understand and talk about their worries — 
perfect for transitions. 

I Can Do It Too! By Karen Baicker – A great book for promoting independence and self-
belief. 

The Colour Monster by Anna Llenas – Helps children talk about and identify their 
emotions. 

The Wolf Who Wouldn’t Go To School by Whiffy Wilson. A fun and rhyming story about a 
wolf that learns that school can be fun.  

Please do continue to promote a love of reading anything at all over the summer 
holidays to keep those skills fresh in the minds of your children. Reading signs, cereal 
boxes, posters, magazines and of course any books which they enjoy will help to nurture 
your child’s reading skills. We would love to hear about any new stories they have 
enjoyed when they return to school!  

 

Internet Safety 

 As we approach the summer holidays, children will have lots more free time to use their online devices. With 
this in mind, this online safety guide focuses on sharing kindness. It includes suggestion like reaching out, 
thinking before commenting and recommending fun things. 



 
Free Online Safety Guide | Share Kindness Online 

 

https://nationalcollege.com/guides/share-kindness-online


Dates for your diary  

 July 
16.7.25             New Reception 2nd Transition Morning  
16.7.25             Whole School Picnic Lunch (children only) 
15.7.25             Year 6 Production (1:30pm start) 
16.7.25             Year 6 Production (9:30am start) 
18.7.25             Year 6 Leavers Assembly (1:30pm) 
18.7.25             End of school year  
2.9.25               Return to School for New Academic Year 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


